CAMPUS CRIER

CHRISTMAS EDITION 1969

P.O. Box 128

Danville, Indiana

KENT BEELER ENJOYS CNC MEETING;

Kent Beeler, who researched the reasons for the Decline and Demise of Canterbury College, attended the last meeting and briefly outlined his findings.

He wrote:

"I was flattered to have participated in the Alumni meeting and I encourage that the program be continued annually. In reviewing my remarks I did discover that I had omitted one aspect. In speaking about the fact that only the physical vestiges of the campus remain today, I meant to continue with . . .

'But, the important part of Central Normal and Canterbury Colleges is here tonight—and that is YOU—the loyal alumni and boosters. For YOU represent the spirit of an institution that served the state of Indiana so remarkedly well during the period of the college's life.'"

THE HERRINGTON'S SAY THANKS

Ned and I find words are inadequate to express our deep appreciation for the plaque which was presented to us at the Banquet. We feel a deep sense of humility and appreciation to the CNC Alumni for giving us such an honor. It will be one of our most treasured remembrances of our association with CNC and you fine people connected with it.

ALUMNI HONOR HERRINGTONS AND "DOC" FOSTER

Representatives of many classes of CNC met on the evening of October 24 in the Grid Room to enjoy a good dinner served by the American Legion Auxiliary.

As usual, Virgil Hunt served as Master of Ceremonies. Special tributes were made to Ned and Hazel Herrington and to Doc Foster.

Ned and Hazel represented to the students what the Housman Restaurant had been to them. Joe Long reminisced about the fun and activities around the restaurant and humorous responses were given by others. A plaque was presented to the Herringtons.

Bennie Decker & Cal Gullion were responsible for getting "Doc" Foster to be at the meeting. In Bennie's talk he paid tribute to the associations and good fellowship which those who worked and who ate at Crawley's Restaurant had known with "Doc" Foster, Ed Crawley, and each other. Through the years Doc has been a loyal friend of the athletes and they wanted to show their appreciation. A trophy was given to him as evidence of this friendship.

DUES PAID?

A card is being enclosed for you who have not paid your dues for 1969-70.

Several sent extra after the last report to help with the deficit of last year. Of course, it is being applied to 1969-70.

MAY THE SPIRIT OF CHRISTMAS BE WITH YOU

In these days of questions and instability one asks "On What Can We Rely?" For those of us who have known the joys and trust for our associates and friends, the answer is clear. We must hold true to that faith and trust and impart it to the next generation. On this truth we must rely, and if we are doing and have done our job well, we need not worry. Isn't this related to the Spirit of Christmas?

DECEMBER. 1969

LETTER FROM ALBERTA RIGDON

Dear College Friends,

(2)

Nothing more was needed to make me feel utterly at home than to get your card announcing the Central Normal College Alumni Dinner. However I must be content with sending you this letter.

40 years! Just to write those two words quite overwhelms me. The music in my heart oft flows from "Far Off Things and Battles Long Ago." I take possession of the "Old World" - I inhale it - I appreciate it!

Perhaps not many at the Banquet were students in the College when my husband, Dr. Jonathan Rigdon, was your president.

My Louisville years have been most happy years. Father and I came here so that we might be near my sister, Chloe, and her husband, Judge Lorenzo K. Wood. They are living in the Puritan Hotel. Glaucoma has impaired the vision of Judge Wood, and my sister has had to give up her active life in church and clubs and committees because of hardening of the arteries.

My whole time is spent in reading and study of World Literature. I read till two and three o'clock - and then sleep late in the morning. You should see my stacks of Note-Books. My eyes are wonderful.

During these years in Louisville I have interpreted for the "Great Books" Class of Louisville Women's Club at least one "Great Book" each of the 20 years I've been here. Sometimes I have accepted invitations to give two or three books. But I do limit my engagements. Believe me, I am 82 years old. So I consider myself a very privileged person. I am well and happy. I have many students around me - most of them from the Baptist Seminary-a few from Presbyterian Seminary and the University of Louisville I help some high school pupils in their study of the plays of Shakespeare. These students can't believe my age. I rake leaves with the yard workers. They run the power mower. Life is great fun for me - very exciting. I shall be thinking of all of you.

> Very sincerely yours, Alberta Rigdon Cherokee Gardens Louisville, Kentucky

NEWS ITEMS

Mr. E. A. McArtor, Hq. EADC-EAR, DCS Comptroller, APO, San Francisco, Calif. 96212. I am overseas on a career assignment by the Comptroller General's Office. This is my 23rd year with the government, after several assignments in England, Morrocco, France and Germany. I'm Chief of Programs and Financial Management in this headquarters, and a coordinator to local industry and government on financial matters. My wife and I are living in Taeger, Korea.

Mr. & Mrs. S. C. Bowden, R. R. #2, Orleans, Indiana 47452. We enjoyed the Banquet very much. The CNC did a marvelous work and produced a line of educators second to none. The fact that it was not so large made it possible for good Professor-Student relationships. (Class of 1928)

Eunice Meeks Jones, 223 Alumni Circle, Wilmington, Ohio 45177. Sorry I missed the reunion. Sometimes we have to give some attention to current activities with our students here. We attended the Homecoming here at Wilmington College. I am always glad for news of old friends. (Class of 1940)

W. Wayne Young, R. #6, Crawfordsville, Indiana 47933. Thanks for the Campus Crier. I married Lucile Miller of Jamestown, Indiana. She taught school up to last year with the exception of 13 years when we were first married. I farmed most of the time. We are both retired now. (Class of 1925) Lucile-Class of 1928.

Merrill J. "Ab" Miller, 1025 Ohio St., Bicknell, Indiana. Thanks for the flower you sent to me while I was in the hospital. I am making some progress now. I developed pneumonia following surgery and am still taking medicated inhalation therapy twice daily.

Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Johnson, 253
Shady Hollow, Casselberry, Florida 32707.
I teach in Winter Park High School
in Orange County near Orlando, Florida.
John Davison is my principal. My daughter,
Patty, is a sophomore at Lyman School.
My son, Dennis, is a freshman at Purdue
(Indpls. Campus.) My wife, Marilyn, is
taking up interior decorating. (Class of
1946)

Margaret Truempy Ahlf, 2904 Bellemeade Evansville, Indiana 47714. Bob has been employed with the Whirlpool Corporation for over 20 years, and now is Director of Engineering Administration. We have three children. Patty graduated from Indiana State in 1968 and is teaching second grade at Mt. Vernon, Indiana. She is married and her husband is in the Navy. Steven is a junior at Rose Poly. Charles is a junior at Harrison High School. Though I spent only one year at CNC, I have many happy memories and look forward to the Crier.

CAMPUS CRIER

Mr. & Mrs. Earl W. Capper, R. R. #5, Greensburg, Indiana 47240. Earl has taught 20 years as a fifth and sixth grade teacher. Attending Butler Univ. in the summers and at night, he graduated with a superintendent's license in 1967 and has work completed for his doctorate. The past two years, he has initiated the elementary guidance work in our county and loves the transition from the classroom to counselor. I have taught 201 years in the Business Department of our township school - now consolidated into the South Decatur Schools. We have two sons, one 14 and the other nearly 12. Our new home built on the lane of my parents' farm provides lots of opportunity for us to enjoy city living in the country. (Class of 1949, Mrs.-1943) ******

Mr. & Mrs. Noble C. Cox, P.O. Box 8444 Coral Springs, Florida 33060. We moved from Indianapolis last April and we love Florida. Hope we can sometime get back for the reunion in October. We have both retired from teaching.

Virginia Beagley Davis, Brook, Indiana. I have taught in Newton County since leaving college, taking out 8 years to have and launch my family. I am married to a real great guy, who is a farmer. Chuck, our oldest son, is a farmer here in Newton Co. Dotty, our daughter is married to a teacher who is basketball coach at Pike in Indianapolis. George, our youngest son, is a senior in the school of Education at Mankato State University. We have 7 grandchildren. The Banquet and the reminiscing brought back all those memories that are precious and dear to all CNC Alumni. Thanks to all who made our evening a great one. (Class of 1936)******

Mr. Robert J. Lanum, 511 Popp Avenue, Sellersburg, Indiana. I am in Public Accounting. My son, Robert W., is an attorney at Jeffersonville. My daughter Nancy Wilkerson, is a secretary at Sellersburg. I have four grandchildren. (Class of 1930)

Mr. & Mrs. Carvel McGarvey,8268 Golden Avenue, Lemon Grove, California 92045. I appreciate and thank you for sending the Crier and finding out about our good friends of long ago. Even though it has been some time, we remember and think about the days and people of Danville and CNC with deep affection. We are sorry that we couldn't make it to the reunion this year but hope to make it next year. (Class of 1939)

Mrs. Ruth Ogles, Box 272, Otterbein, Indiana 47970. I worked as D. C. Heath & Company Consultant until illness forced me to retire in 1965. (Class of 1933-35)

Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Shank, 449 Seaworthy Road, N. Fort Myers, Florida 33903. We moved to Florida in August and enjoy it very much. We have a nice house on the water. Hi to everyone. (Class of 42)

Mr. & Mrs. Earl E. Snider, 800 Upland Drive, Logansport, Indiana 46947. I am teaching at Pioneer Jr.-Sr. High School, Royal Center. I married Rosemary Gartin and my daughter, Sharon, graduated from Bradley U and is married now. My oldest son, Jerry, is at New Mexico University. The youngest son, Jay, is a freshman here. Robert Gibbs and Doc Burton are here, both connected with the school. I have missed old CNC many times and wonder where all those wonderful people live. If any of my classmates will write, I sure will answer. (Class of 1940)

Wayne Ziegler, 745 Hickory Drive, Carmel, Indiana 46032. Sorry I couldn't make the dinner. I had plans to attend with Sam the Greek and Jane & Jim Grott, but none of us were able to make it for various reasons. (Class of 1948)

John Huntington, 22 Stratford Road, New Britain, Connecticut 06053. The Reunion Edition of the Crier was most enjoyable. Two weeks ago I had a telephone call from Russell "Sam" Williams in Maryland. (Class of 1942)

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Hedrich

Mr. & Mrs. James Hite

Dr. P. R. Hightower

Mrs. Vera Hall

Mr. & Mrs. Ned Herrington

NAMES OF PERSONS WHO ATTENDED THE C.N.C. ALUMNI BANQUET

Miss Nancy Baird Mr. Kenny Baird Mrs. Nellie Beagley Mrs. Virginia Beagley Mr. Norman Bell Mr. & Mrs. S. C. Bowden Mr. & Mrs. J. B. Bowen Mr. & Mrs. R. W. Bray Mr. & Mrs. Bud Bosstick Mr. & Mrs. Floyd Bosley Mr. Lester Brown Mr. & Mrs. Harry Christie Mr. Otto Clark Mr. & Mrs. Norman Comer Miss Grace Cox Mrs. Maxine Cox Mrs. Iva Debra Mr. & Mrs. Bennie Decker Mr. James Denny Mr. & Mrs. Earl Dinsmore Mr. & Mrs. James Dodd Mr. & Mrs. Bernard Deerr Mr. & Mrs. Ed Etienne Mr. & Mrs. Dick Evans Mr. & Mrs. Lowell Ewing Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Ferguson Martha Ferguson Mrs. Fred Flaningam Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Foote Zeda Mae Fink Mr. Arlie Fogal Mr. & Mrs. H. A. Gill Mr. & Mrs. Floyd Goodman Barney Gornes and Paula Faye Mary Catherine Graves Mr. & Mrs. Everett Green Mr. & Mrs. Calvin Gullion and Doc Foster Miss Marjorie Gaston

Mrs. Forrest Hadley

Mrs. Leroy Rutledge Miss Clarice Stanley Mr. Ralph Stanley Miss Ina B. Shaw Mr. Carl J. Schmidt Mr. & Mrs. B. F. Shepp Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Shultz Mr. & Mrs. Charles Starnes Mr. & Mrs. Forest Stoops Mr. & Mrs. Maurice Strahle Miss Dorothea Thomas Edna Tague Mr. & Mrs. Bud Thompson Mr. & Mrs. Boots Thompson Mr. & Mrs. Earl Spencer Margaret Tinder Miss Grace Veatch Mr. Carl Underwood Mrs. Dorothy Wallace Mrs. Roy Wallace Mr. & Mrs. Earl Warren Frances Weiss Mr. & Mrs. R. J. Wershing Mr. & Mrs. Cedric Wise Mr. & Mrs. Richard Price Mr. & Mrs. Prentice Smith Mr. & Mrs. Elmer Wright and Daughter Mrs. Blanche Wean Mr. Kent Beeler and Friend Helen Bunton Mrs. Effie R. Gibbs Mr. & Mrs. Otto Hancock Thelma Hoppes Lusa Leonhardt Mr. & Mrs. Dale Myers Mrs. Rechaby Jones Mr. & Mrs. Dee Hand

Mr. Monte Hale Mr. William Huber Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Huffman Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Hunt Mrs. Ruth Jackson Mrs. Louzetta Jollief Mr. & Mrs. David John Mr. & Mrs. Joe Jones Dr. & Mrs. Rex Joseph Edith Kahl Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Kenworthy Mr. & Mrs. Albert Lattimer Mr. & Mrs. Ancel Lewis Mrs. Geraldine Lilly Mr. Joe Long Mrs. Mary Barton Johnson Mr. Randolph McClung Mrs. Ellia Reisert Marsh Mr. & Mrs. Delos Mathew Mr. & Mrs. Norman Michel Mr. & Mrs. Leon Martin Mrs. C. R. Maxam Mr. Paul Myers Mr. & Mrs. Roy Jones Mrs. Lottie Neel Mrs. Airtine Gooding Newman Mr. & Mrs. Rome Osborn Mr. Leland Petty Mrs. Mary Lou Priebe Mr. & Mrs. Bob Platt Mr. Earl W. Rapp Mr. & Mrs. Charles Minnick Mr. & Mrs. Wilbur Richards

A CHRISTMAS PRAYER FOR YOU

Mr. & Mrs. George Harvey

That you may hold forever in your heart the golden memories of every happy Christmas Day you have ever known.

That you may be brave in the hours of trial when the cross is laid upon your shoulders, when the hill you must climb seems very high and the beacon lights of hope are far away.

That every gift God has given you may grow with the years And fill the hearts of those you love with its fragrance.

That in every hour you may have a friend worthy of your friendship To whom you can confidently reach a hand when the storm breaks, With whom you can ford the torrent and reach the sun-kissed heights.

Patrick F. Scanlan

FUD FILE - LIFININ F 1915

TH F.I - AO.O BUJURELI

Hollingon Monal Edge Tra

300-352-22.13